
Employers:  More  overtime
could have downsides
By Yuki Noguchi, KQED-TV

The Labor Department is considering changing rules that define
who  qualifies  for  overtime  pay  and  who  does  not,  and
businesses say it would have far-reaching consequences that
may not be good for workers.

Currently, the rules say you have to make less than $23,660 a
year to be eligible for overtime, but the Labor Department’s
proposal would more than double that required salary level to
$50,440. That would mean an estimated 6 million more people
would be eligible for overtime pay.

Worker advocates say the current rules open up millions of
workers to abuse. Many earn relatively low salaries but are
asked to work many extra hours without pay because they’re
exempt from overtime rules, says Vicki Shabo, vice president
of the National Partnership for Women and Families. She says
some research shows women, who would make up about 3.2 million
of those workers, would especially benefit.
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